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Memorandum

TO: 

State Senators in Ministry Health Care’s service area

FROM:
Stewart Watson, MD




CEO, Ministry Medical Group

DATE:

October 27, 2009

RE:

SB 203

After practicing Emergency Medicine in another state for many years, I returned to my home state of Wisconsin in 2004, to practice at Ministry Health Care’s Saint Clare’s Hospital in Weston, and later to become CEO of Ministry Medical Group, where I oversee hundreds of physicians and the clinics they operate.  I continue to practice Emergency Medicine each month as well.  
In addition to the appeal of “coming home” in 2004, it was a draw to me to return to a state with one of the top-ranked climates for medical malpractice.  In the South, I saw what the cost of defensive medicine and an unfavorable malpractice climate does to the overall cost of health care – as well as to the psyche of physicians.  In addition to adding to the costs of health care, a negative malpractice climate leads to difficulty recruiting and retaining physicians.  Wisconsin already has physician recruitment and retention challenges, which is common for rural states with extreme weather.   Expanding our malpractice award eligibility to a new category will add to costs and will drive physicians from Wisconsin.
When a gross and negligent medical error occurs, it is appropriate for compensation to be awarded to a victim.  However, Senate Bill 203 extends the compensation to an entirely new group of individuals and will cause a decline in Wisconsin’s favorable status for malpractice.  I urge you to vote no on Senate Bill 203.  Your no vote will serve as a means to stem the growth of health care costs in Wisconsin and to prevent driving out physicians. 

I have been closely following the federal health care reform debate, as I’m sure you have as well.  The respected, non-partisan Congressional Budget Office (CBO) estimates that malpractice reform will save $54 billion in health care dollars over 10 years.  Legislation such as SB 203 takes us in the opposite direction:  it increases the cost of health care, reduces the stability of Wisconsin’s malpractice climate and it will – without a doubt – send a message to medical students that Wisconsin is not a place where they will want to practice medicine.
Thank you for considering my thoughts in opposition to SB 203. 
